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WE DID IT YOU GUYS!

$5200 was raised in the Benefit Auction

$6400 all together from items sold during the day 

All those bids…added up

All those donations……..made a difference

It worked!

 We have already received a bid on a motion detector security system for the Historical home, Curio and Log Cabin. This company has done security systems for other local museums and the prices were very reasonable (around $1000) and $21 per month.

Our National Historical Home can now be protected!

Further projects are the survey for the land. Thank you for the bids toward this!

And these funds can now be used for matching grant applications:

For shoring up the two-tier porch

Replacing the roof, thanks to the donation of materials so far for this.

(our Mertes cousin Dave Thompson 

even donated restoration materials when he came)

This will now be our National Historical home,

Our connection to family 

A Representation of Palouse Pioneers

And a place to return to our roots forever.

A CALL FOR FAMILY STORIES

**************From Patrick Lorang

Reunions at the ranch are so much fun, in part, because of all the recollections shared by family members who either grew up on the farm, or visited it often. How I wish I could hear Dan Lorang recount one more time the tale of his run-away tractor, as it plowed throw the wall of the farmhouse kitchen. Or Albert describe the time he sampled a cowpie, at his siblings’ insistence. Those of us who heard these tales could probably do a good job reconstituting them, by thinking back to those stories, and putting pen to paper. 

In the succession of generations, as time passes, there are fewer and fewer “old-timers” remaining to recall what life was really like in earlier days at the ranch. The memories of surviving relatives, now in their 70’s and 80’s, comprise a precious storehouse of family history---one which will be lost for all time, if not somehow tapped and soon recorded for present and future generations. 

Not just elders, but family members of all ages have heard numerous “Lorang Stories” from the lips of now-deceased relatives, and have their own experiences to report about interesting occurrences at White Spring Ranch. In our collective memory there exists an as-yet-unwritten and fascinating family history, issuing from the pioneer days of John and Mary Lorang, and continuing right up to the present. Are not at least some of these memories important enough to write down? It should go without saying that unrecorded history is simply lost history. 

Surely, there are many things about our family’s past, which will never be known, because no one took the time to write them down. The opportunity exists, however, to stem such loss, by making the time and recording (in at least a rudimentary fashion) the most important stories we ourselves possess regarding our family’s heritage. 

For many, the process of writing is a daunting one. If this applies to you, set aside for a moment your discomfort with that process and bring to mind those stories about our family which are the most important to you: the ones you feel really ought to be told. Then tell them. Jot them down. Forget about spelling, grammar or punctuation. Use whatever is at hand: pen, pencil or keyboard; fine stationery, note pad, or the back of envelopes. Let someone else who enjoys the mechanics of writing (myself) worry about spelling and punctuation. You just tell your tales. Get into the excitement of knowing that you are preserving what otherwise would have been lost family history. Know that what you say will one day be treasured by future generations. Then, drop your recollections in the mail.... for a repository of remembrances--​-an archive of family stories---is being created! 

Address your recorded memories to: 

Patrick Lorang 
Ranch Recollections 
P.O. Box 63 
Endicott, WA 99125                      Or e-mail them to:  palorang@pionnet.com 

In your correspondence, please include your name, address, birthdate (to identify your generation), phone number, and e-mail address, if you have one. All your submissions will be easily retrievable, kept in a file folder under your name. (Please keep a copy, though, in your own files at home.)  Together, the remembrance folders of numerous family members will constitute our family’s Story Archive. This archive will prove an invaluable resource for compiling in the future a more definitive family history. Such a history (probably the first of many volumes) is, in fact, in the works. Tentatively titled, A Family Portrait, and slated for publication in 2006, your stories are needed now to help shape this first, professionally bound compilation of the Lorang family heritage.

 So, please get writing! Have fun!                         Contact me with any questions: (509) 657-3861. 
  

UPDATES ON OUR HISTORICAL PROJECT

Many of us have not heard the whole story……….here’s a recap of the professionals involved below: (The U of I Landscape Architect Dept…. may… be interested as well)……..

University of Idaho Anthropology Dept. : Professor Mark Warner and students are now researching the bottle collection of Henry Lorang. Up to five papers are being written on their research and at least one is being presented in York, England, as part of a larger project about this area’s history. The bottles are being digitally photographed, stored in archival boxes, a database is being created and they will be returned to the Ranch. 

Professor Warner is also interested in creating a small (15’x6’) dig on the site, to recover more history of our home. The lawn will then be restored to original condition. 

University of Idaho History Dept.: Professors Bill Ramsey and Ken Faunce, Historical archaeologist and students have assisted with archival records of artifacts and documents. Student Matt Ruth has written a paper on the Log Cabin history. Copies of this paper and others listed above will be provided sometime in the Fall. Two History students have volunteered to work as interns in further archiving and recording this summer. And Professor Bill Ramsey has offered to write a recommendation that states…we have extensive documents of local history, enough to equal the local history section of the archives of the University of Idaho, and so we can become a research center as well.

University of Idaho Forestry Dept: Professor Ron Mahoney (Director of the Idaho Big Tree Program and Western Regional Representative to the National Big Tree Advisory Committee) and Professor Fred Johnson (Author of “Wild Trees of Idaho” and originator of the Big Tree Program) have both visited the Ranch. They discovered a tree in the grove that they believe is the only one of it’s kind in all of Idaho. We’ll gather more information on this tree and let you know. The Black Locust (not Black Walnuts, sorry about that) near the barn are some of the oldest they have ever seen. They will be returning in the Fall and soon after we’ll print our next newsletter to let you know more. 

Award winning writer Suzanne Julin: Is submitting articles to “American Heritage”, “Agricultural History” and the “Smithsonian” about John and Mary’s 1910 trip. Suzanne  has presented a paper on this trip to the Northern Great Plains History Conference in Fargo and has met with the secretary of the Agricultural History Association. We’ll keep you informed on this. Suzanne was also the public historian who wrote up our nomination for a National Historical site. She has now been commissioned to do a project identifying and documenting other historical farms in Latah County. We believe we may have gotten something started here. 

Fond du Lac Historical Society and Wisconsin State Historical Society: Are working on transcribing the many German language letters of 1880’s Wisconsin, written by John Lorang and Mary Gesellchen. The historical importance of these daily stories, a young man working in the woods of Wisconsin and writing home to his sweetheart in the early 1880’s, are an amazing part of Wisconsin history.

Idaho Heritage Trust, Latah County Preservation Commission and Latah County Historical Society: Are all informed and interested in our project. Grants will be applied for this Fall, as soon as we receive the Non-Profit designation (deadline is Aug.31 for our 90 day extension and we plan to have the survey and quit claim form completed by this date)

Much, much more to come………..we’ll keep you updated

Fun Facts of our 119 year Reunion celebration,

100 years since the completion of the home

With our story picked up by the Associated Press, and printed in ALL the papers, we had no idea how many people would show up….could it be a couple hundred? Or more? We didn’t know. Vendors were asked to come to help with it all, but they showed up late or not at all, even after confirming with them more than once………maybe they didn’t believe so many of us would be there?? ……………but you guys helped and worked to feed the crowd and it worked. (An idea for next time is to use six foot Subway sandwiches to help out……how’s that sound??) Thank you so much to everyone who helped with that.

The scanner, printer, didn’t arrive for the photos until late………but you showed each other the photos you had carefully carried here and we learned so much more about our family, our history. 
The scanner was set up only for a short time, the TV for the DVD photos did not show how clear they really are…but for one moment you could walk in the historical home and photos were being saved, a DVD was showing beautiful photos accompanied by music. It was a sight to see ..…and one we are not giving up on. (An idea here is to have equipment needed at the Ranch the day before)…We’ll do these projects again. Please save those photos! Photos we have will gradually be available on CD, a few at a time. Stay tuned!

My brother Jim worked late nights on our family tree and didn’t have time to receive the latest updates……….but it was beautiful. You guys added your dates, names and now it will be recorded for all time. This tree will constantly be redone as names are added over the years. One great idea! (thanks to Julie Sparks Stuht) is to sell copies of that incredible family tree for the restoration. We’ll update you as this may become available also.

The auctioneer was difficult to hear over the crowd noise…….but everyone stayed and listened, and when some had to leave, others moved up closer to listen and support the restoration of our historical home. 
We had big plans

We still have big plans

Debra Lorang (wife of Brad Lorang who sculpted the Bronze fountain piece) walked around and told us…”We have organized a work party for next Spring. Do you want to be on it?” 

The Idea Book only had a few ideas…but we’re not giving up. Gracie Buckles had a great idea as well. Plan for another auction at… sometime…. in the future. We could begin to think of some more excellent ideas for the next time. 

The Memories Book had only one memory………..but we’re not giving up. The one that was there was Janet’s:   “Dan sent us rain last night on July 9, 2004 for our Reunion. He was so afraid of fires. This is a blessing from Heaven from Dan. Thank you, Sweetheart. Roch was thanking you last night. This rain could not have come at a better time.” 

From Roch, “Thanks Dad for the rain, love Roch”

White Spring Ranch
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Thank you……Everyone! 

We are creating a list of those who have helped with our restoration project

 to display in the Historical home. It’s quite a list!

Any further donations can be received at any Wells Fargo Bank 

under the name of Lorang Farm Restoration

or contact Janet Lorang below. 

Janet Lorang:  1004 Lorang Road, Genesee, ID  83832  (208)285-1484

       whitespring@moscow.com 

other contacts:

Diane Conroy:   8046 17th  Ave. NE, Seattle, WA  98115  (206)522-3658

       Diana_conroy@hotmail.com  (there’s one “underline” between the my first and last names)

John Lorang:    512 224th Pl. SE, Bothell, WA   98021    (425)402-8698

        johnlorang@verizon.net     Fax: 1-866-289-3889

Erica Mitchell   15195 172nd Ave. SE, Monroe, WA  98272 (360)794-9113

        ericalm@yahoo.com
Mysteries Table Guesses!

                                                ********************************

We decided that one of Mystery items was a Wind-up toy car that ran on a track. Nolan Dillard, Trevor Patrick, Alison Berreman, and someone who didn’t sign there name…all guessed it right! 

The other mystery items, either a can opener or a dough cutter was guessed by Karen Mongomery, Lisa Lorang, and someone who wrote “Emerald” …was that a name on the can opener/dough cutter? or was that your name? 

Majorie Mattson believed the canteen was from WWI. Trevor Patrick thought it was from WWII. We’ll let you know what we find out! 

Thanks for the guesses everyone!

